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This is my last reflection for Village News and it is hard to write! How can 
I express all that this place and people have meant to me over the past 
seven years in 400 words? I have so many wonderful memories of      
extraordinarily fun times, incredibly kindness and deep spiritual           
encounters. I have met some fascinating people, been welcomed into 
your lives and tolerated on my worst days with great acceptance! I feel 
like I am leaving an extended family - people I know well and others just 
a little but all part of the same experience of living and loving in this 
beautiful part of the British countryside. And while families can        
sometimes be a bit dysfunctional, they are still family and I value all the 
connections I’ve had with you all! 
 
I do hope that you’ll join me for a final act of worship together with some 
great hymns on June 30th in St Andrew’s, Stoke Trister. The time has 
moved to 11.00am because a lunch has been arranged afterwards in 
Cucklington Village Hall - everyone is invited! It would be so lovely to 
see you there! 

Farewell Service 
June 30th  

St Andrew’s Church, Stoke Trister 
11.00am 
followed by  

Lunch  
in Cucklington Village Hall 

Everyone invited! 



 

Bishop Toby 

It is a great joy and privilege to come and join you here in Bath and Wells as 
the new Dean of Wells, to serve the Cathedral, the diocese and the county. 
This is an area with strong links on my maternal side, with my grandparents 
being married in Bath, and many relatives from around this patch. 

One of the many things which drew me to this role is the privilege of prayer in 
your beautiful Cathedral Church. Each morning we gather and pray for the 
life of the diocese, and give thanks for that same life in the evening. Please 
be assured of my prayers for you in your mission and ministry and I warmly 
look forward to getting out to explore the diocese. 

As I reflect on this time of change, I am mindful of the importance of finding 
patterns of prayer to sustain our lives, and nourish our spiritual growth. As 
Archbishop Desmond Tutu said many years ago, we must ‘think of prayer as 
a relationship.’ We are to invest in it, and to find space so that it can develop, 
and this takes time. Or as the mystic   Evelyn Underhill put it, ‘On every level 
of life, from housework to heights of prayer, in all judgement and efforts to get 
things done, hurry and impatience are sure marks of the amateur.’ 

We all know the importance of taking time to invest in relationships, and I 
love the   challenge that hurry and impatience are sure marks of the amateur. 
As we reflect on our own prayer lives, I wonder if there are ways that we can 
deepen our relationship in prayer? The Christian tradition is packed with 
ways to help people learn to pray. Maybe we can find ways to slow ourselves 
down and be more present to the gift of prayer, so that we may join in the 
Apostle Paul’s prayer, ‘we have not ceased to pray for you,  asking that you 
may be filled with the knowledge of God’s will in all spiritual wisdom and un-
derstanding’. (Colossians 1.9) 

From Toby Wright, who will be installed as the Dean of Wells on Saturday 16th June 

Bish op’s letter…...  
…..The gift of prayer. 



 

JUNE 
1st 14.00 

Wedding of                                                
James Catley-Day & Jodie von Rorotz 

SLC 

2nd 10.00 Said Holy Communion SLC 

 10.00 Café Church SJCM 

8th 11.30 
Wedding of                                                 

Thomas Howe & Shona Crawford-Smith 
SLC 

9th 9.00 Holy Communion SSCM 

16th 10.00 Morning Praise SJCM 

 18.30 Evensong SAST 

22nd 14.00 
Wedding of                                                     

Andrew Flude & Frances Holland 
SSCM 

23rd 9.00 Holy Communion SLC 

30th 11.00 

FAREWELL SERVICE FOR                        
REV’D ROSY ASHLEY 

FOLLOWED BY LUNCH AT AMMH 
SAST 

SSCM St Stephens, Rectory Lane, Charlton Musgrove 

SJCM St John’s Barrow Lane, Charlton Musgrove 

SLC St Lawrence, Cucklington 

SAST St Andrew, Stoke Trister 

Congratulations to all the couples getting married this month! 



 

 

  

We are playing Scrabble on the       
second Friday of each month in       
Cucklington at AMMH join us at 

7.00pm Friday 14th June. 

We would be delighted to welcome new  
members. We play a friendly game,    

Including many levels of ability. All you 
need to bring is  whatever you would 
like to drink, ‘nibbles’ are provided!  
If you would like more information 

please contact                                  
Gaye on 01747 840450.     

 

@ the Village Hall 

Thursday 6th June @ the Village Hall 

Come and celebrate with us…..All welcome 

19.00hrs...Bar opens - cash bar with homemade bar snacks, war-time music& a display 

     of military memorabilia. 

20.50hrs...Nation’s Tribute Speech - before beacon is lit: observers gather in Strap 

     Lane after the Tribute Speech: 

21.15hrs… Lighting the Beacon - In John Crocker’s field across from the Hall playing 

     field. No entry to field thank you as it’s planted with crop. 

Afterwards, resume the party at the bar! 

 Rosy’s last service is being held at St Andrew’s on the 30th June. 
Please note it will start at 11am now                                                                          

and not 10am as previously advertised. 

Afterwards there will be a Benefice farewell Curry lunch with a 
Bar in the Arthur Morison Memorial Hall where everyone is most 

welcome. 

Please let us know if you can attend for catering purposes. 

Pip 07970 009142 or piplo@nmrp.com 



 

Unlock the kid in you! BUILD A SCARECROW 
and enter the show. 

All entries will be judged. 

To start you off, join in at the                 
Scarecrow Workshop                                 
2pm Friday 26th July                                     
@ Cucklington Village Hall                             
to practise your skills and get                     
useful tips. Materials provided - just                           
bring  yourselves, some old clothes                
and a couple of long sturdy sticks!!                 
If this sounds fun and and/or your              
kids would like to attend, please                 
email nonilowney@hotmail.com.  

Go on you know you want to….. 

 
 On the 21st May we dedicated 

our new benches at the       
Cucklington viewpoint. These 
have replaced the previous,     
rather Ɵred, benches, and are 
an aƩracƟve addiƟon to the 
place which aƩracts many   

people throughout the year to sit and reflect on the wonderful 
views over the village and, beyond that, the Blackmore Vale. The 
benches, to commemorate the jubilee of the late Queen Elizabeth, 
were the iniƟaƟve of John Crocker, and received huge support 
from the village – so that enough money was raised from the  
community to purchase a third commemoraƟve bench, now        
installed at the front of the Village Hall. The well aƩended        
dedicaƟon was led by Rosy. 

 

AUGUST 17TH 2024 
2PM 

Schedules will be sent out with the Village News  
but here’s a bit of advance warning!! 

PHOTOGRAPH CLASSES: 

 A)  Country Life 

 B)   A  Perfect Flower 

SNAPSHOT CLASSES; 

 A)  A Village Party 

 B)  My Favourite corner of 
   the garden 



  

 

 

www.stoketristerbayford.net 
web@stoketristerbayford.net

FIRST RESPONDERS 

Laura Rose-Walker 07772 436812      Jo Garrett 07973 631744 

Chris Rose-Walker 07919 261739    Aly Diggle-Perry 07770 221330 

 

COFFEE MORNING 

Thurs 6th June 

10am-12noon 

Bayford Village Hall                                               

Coffee, cake with friends, new and old. 

All    
welcome 

MeeƟng and making friends over 
food! 

JOIN US FOR LUNCH 
ALL WELCOME 

BAYFORD VILLAGE HALL 
WEDNESDAY 19th June 
12.15 TO EAT AT 12.30 

 

 
Please call Mary on 34420 

by Sunday 16th to book 
your lunch. 

 

 Rosy’s last service is being held at St Andrew’s on the 30th June. 
Please note it will start at 11am now                                                                          

and not 10am as previously advertised. 

Afterwards there will be a Benefice farewell Curry lunch with a 
Bar in the Arthur Morison Memorial Hall where everyone is most 

welcome. 

Please let us know if you can attend for catering purposes. 

Pip 07970 009142 or piplo@nmrp.com 

PLEASE SEE CUCKLINGTON PAGES FOR INFORMATION ON 
THE 

CUCKLINGTON, STOKE TRISTER AND BAYFORD FLOWER 
SHOW 



We are sorry to have to                 
 announce the death of      
  Graham Hoddinott  
   (Hoddy)    
    on 30th April.   
   We send our   
    thoughts and  
     condolences 
to      Rita and the 
      family.”  

Sending love and best wishes to Sheena and Phil 
after Phil’s recent diagnosis. We are all behind  
you and will support you both as much as          
we can..                                                               
   You are not alone. 



 

 Common Good Plant Sale. 

After a few years’ gap the Village Plant Sale was re-born with a new name but the same objectives. People came 
from far and wide to buy plants, donate plants, eat cake and generally enjoy a happy 
community event.  Georgie and her team raised about £3400 to be shared between 
the village Memorial Hall, our village churches, The Growing Space in Wincanton, 

and the Treatment Bag. 

Meanwhile, the idea of the Common Good Plant Sale has spread way beyond     
Charlton Musgrove’s borders, not just nationwide but even overseas (yes, really, look 

it up!).  Save the date – next year’s Common Good Plant Sale will be on Saturday 
10th May 2025. 

 
   

stored inside the old Phone Box 
on Barrow Lane, Charlton Musgrove                                                                 
(opposite Nos 3 and 4 Dibbens Row).  

                          
Postcode: BA9 8HQ 

What3 Words: doubt.fields.bottom  

  
Further information is available on the Parish Council website at  

https://charltonmusgrovepc.org.uk/community-defibrillator/ 
  

If you notice any issues with the defibrillator or the ‘phone box that houses it, 
please email the clerk on  

clerk@charltonmusgrovepc.org.uk 

Charlton Musgrove Community Defibrillator                                  

Church Mice!! 
Jeremy and Jean Sellick, Our Treasurer and church 
secretary, Jeremy has been a faithful servant for 37 
years and still is!!!                                                       
Quietly serving us all.                            
This photo taken on 20th May at the Bishops Palace 
in Wells, at a thank you Party. 
Well deserved   

 

 

 Rosy’s last service is being held at St Andrew’s on the 30th June. 
Please note it will start at 11am now                                                                          

and not 10am as previously advertised. 

Afterwards there will be a Benefice farewell Curry lunch with a 
Bar in the Arthur Morison Memorial Hall where everyone is most 

welcome. 

Please let us know if you can attend for catering purposes. 

Pip 07970 009142 or piplo@nmrp.com 



 

       

 

 

Defibrillator Awareness Session 

The annual parish Defibrillator Awareness Session for                         
Charlton Musgrove residents  

will take place on Saturday 29th June at 10.00 am in                          
Charlton Musgrove Memorial Hall.   

All welcome – Free aƩendance 

Hall open and coffee served from 
09.00 onwards 

Training Session from 10.00 unƟl 
11:00                             

Coffee conƟnues aŌer‐
wards unƟl 12:30  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                             

Charlton Musgrove Short Mat 
Bowls 

The Bowls Club is held in the  Village 
Hall on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday of the 

month. We start at 2 pm unƟl 5 
p.m. Tea and coffee are provided half 

way through the meeƟng. Fees are 
£3 per session.                                           

If you are at all interested, please come 
along and join us. We are a very friendly 

group and have room for new         
members.                                                  

Janet and Tony Cole  (01963 31739) 
 

 

MEMORIAL HALL COFFEE MORNING 
A once-a-month coffee morning is held on the 3rd Friday of each 

month.  There will be an opportunity to catch up with neighbours.  All 
this for £2.00.  Any surplus monies made will go to local chariƟes. 

The next Charlton Musgrove Memorial Hall coffee morning will be on:  

Friday 21st June 10.30 to 12.00 

 

An addiƟonal coffee morning will be held on Saturday 29th June to coincide with the annual parish             
Defibrillator Awareness Session(session starts at 10:00 - see separate AED advert) 

All        
proceeds 

to      
MIND 

23rd  June 
At KIMBERS FARM SHOP 

8.30 set up for sellers - 10am open to public 

Thank you to those that joined the   
flower rota, spaces still available! 



 UDDER FARM 

By John Crocker  

HI 349 here, I have managed to get to the keyboard this 
month to let you know what has been happening.  

To start with us girls are out day and night grazing nice 
fresh grass, it’s a lot nicer being outside when the sun is 
shining, but not so good when we have a deluge of rain, 
when we all run to the hedge and huddle up together and 
make a muddy mess under the hedge. All the young ones 
are out as well dotted around the village, with some going 
off to foreign parts, namely Dorsetshire. We are not sure if 

they will come back with a different dialect. Hopefully we will still be able to understand them. 

Talking about going to Dorsetshire, we are as well, to graze during the day, you may have seen 
us on the left-hand side of the road as you go to Gillingham. They have carried out a major    
construction project and built a bridge across the stream at the bottom of our fields. They say it 
was major, but we think they are exaggerating a bit, as usual. What they did was manoeuvred an 
old lorry chassis from one bank to the other and placed old railway sleepers on top, this provides 
us with a safe way to cross the Parish and County boundary, they then put some safety rails 
along each side to make sure that we didn’t fall off the edge. They also conned us by laying astro 
turf on top of the sleepers to make it looked like a continuation of the track that we normally walk 
down, it worked, and we all walked over it at the first attempt and came back from foreign parts 
to be milked that afternoon. 

Also judging by the hours, they had disappeared on the tractors we are sure that they have  
managed to plough the field and work the soil to plant the maize seed that he was talking about 
last month. We can see over the wall in the yard and as we walk up to some of our grazing fields 
that the spring barley that was planted has germinated and the fields are getting greener by the 
day. 

We herd them talking and know that the maize has been planted, because grumpy was telling 
the other one that he had just been past the field that the maize had been planted in, a week    
after it had been planted, and he could see the first pin like shoots of the maize poking through 
the soil. Now all we have got to hope for is that it comes up quickly and outgrows the weeds and 
we have a lot of hot sunny days to encourage it to grow and ripen. Hopefully if all the spring   
barley and maize grows well, we will have a more varied diet over the winter months than we 
have had over the recent years. It should also mean that the food miles, of the feed we eat will 
be reduced as it will be more homegrown. Which should mean that the amount of blend (muesli) 
and concentrates (cake) will be reduced. 

Better get back to making milk now. 

Yours                                                                                                                                             
349 



 

 
Mike and Eileen Vockins 
mdvockins@btinternet.com  
01963 34837 

VILLAGES’ WALKING GROUP – MID-SUMMER EVENING WALK. 

Age UK Somerset is looking for friendly people in our area who 
would like to get involved with making life happier for local older 
people. 
As we get older, living alone and lacking the confidence or mobility to get out of the 
house can lead to anxiety, low mood and devasƟng loneliness (and as if that wasn’t bad 
enough, this has been linked to an increase in health problems). 

To solve these issues local charity Age UK Somerset have two wonderful free schemes 
running here - Walk and Talk which matches a volunteer with an older person for a 
weekly gentle walk and chat, and Wellbeing Friends where a volunteer visits each week 
to offer some friendly company.  

However, they are desperate for volunteers to lend a hand and be matched with 
the older people they have on their waiƟng lists for both services.  

If you can spare an hour a week (flexible) 
and would like to feel like you are making 
a difference in your community they 
would be very happy to hear from you -
 volunteers@ageuksomerset.org.uk or 
01823 345627. 

After wondering if we would miss the rain during most of our walks this Spring – and we have been very fortunate 
and mostly missed it (even though it saturated many footpaths in advance of our walks) – we are looking ahead 
now to our Mid-Summer Evening Walk. 

This will be on Thursday 27th June, with a start time of 7pm, and Steve and Sara Jarrett kindly have offered to 
lead this walk for us. At the time of going to press they haven’t finally decided on the location, so we will need to   
advise you nearer the time where you will need to be to set off at 7pm. 

Our previous Mid-Summer Evening walks all proved to be balmy evenings and delightful walks, and we hope for 
more of the same on this occasion with Steve and Sara. 

If you would like to join us you will be most welcome, and it will be good to see you. 

 

For the future we’re looking to a walk on White Sheet Hill and, possibly, one in the Gillingham area, following in 
the footsteps of John Constable.  



Want to be part of an Outstanding volunteer 
service? Then Route1 is looking for you!  
 

Route1 Advocacy and Independent Visitors service supports 
children and young people who are in care or have a social 
worker. They do this by matching volunteers with young 
people as either short term Advocates, or longer term Inde-
pendent Visitors. 

 

The service recently had an independent internal review and was graded as Outstanding; 
and was shortlisted to the final 3 in the Frontline NaƟonal Award 2024 ‘Team of the Year’ 

 

Route1 helps children have happy childhood memories, and ensures their views are lis-
tened to and acted upon.  

 

Independent Visitors: These volunteers make a long term commitment to one child in 
care. They visit the child once or twice each month to build a trusƟng, supporƟve re-
laƟonship and friendship that can someƟmes last many years. This can bring life-
changing experiences and opportuniƟes to a the child or young person – and their 
Independent Visitor! 

Advocates: volunteers work alongside individual children to ensure their voices are 
heard, and their wishes and feelings are taken into account when decisions are being 
made which affect them. Each child’s support is usually short term and there is no 
expectaƟon of a long term commitment to any parƟcular child. 

A recent trainee volunteer said “I started out thinking ‘what on earth can require 5 days of 
training?’ I now know why and think you have it just right.” 

 

Your life experience will be highly valued and you will be trained and supported in develop-
ing key skills.  Your volunteering can be arranged to suit your availability.  

 

For more informaƟon about Route 1 Advocacy and Independ-
ent Visitors, you can contact us by emailing: route1advoca-
cy@somerset.gov.uk, calling 01749 822801 and our website 

is  www.route1advocacy.co.uk  
 

 

follow us on social media 



 

This year The Pilgrim Singers are raising money for BEFSA a 
small, hard working charity providing education in South 
Africa and Dance City North a group bringing opportunity 

within the Arts to areas of disadvantage in the UK. 

The Pilgrim Singers 
present 

A Summer’s  
Delight 

a charity concert in aid of BEFSA and Dance City North  

At 

ELLISCOMBE HOUSE 
HIGHER HOLTON 

 
Sunday, July 7th 3pm 

Gate open 1pm for picnics in the garden 
Tickets: £15 (under 18s free( 

(includes strawberries & cream and Pimms!) 
Available from Wincanton Post Office 

Enquiries 01963 33695 



 

For those of you who would like to keep abreast 
of our MP's activities on our behalf, please note & 

use this link to access Sarah Dyke's monthly    
update, 

    'Somerset Voice',                     
https://www.sarahdyke.uk/somerset-voice 

 

 

Hi, my name is Alexandra, although in the ‘real’ world  I’m know as Sandy. I took 

over the local campsite at Sunnyhill in 2018 and along with family and friends 

have hopefully reinvented it as the hidden gem it has become. I  love sharing the 

place I call home  with it’s great view and being a peaceful place to rest, have a fire 

pit, bbq and sometimes listen to live music. 

Our main visitors are nature lovers and walkers, with families in the holiday and a 

more mature crowd for the rest of the year. 

We are still working on things but have recently opened The Jolly Farmer and The 

Farmer’s Feast, offering a licenced bar and a café serving the much requested 

“proper breakfast!”    

Sunnyhill is hopeful that the local community will get behind this new venture and 

something  unique on their doorstep. Whilst we do cater for staying guests, why not 

normalise a dog walk to start or end here (we can help you with routes etc) or a 
friendship group to come and enjoy regular or         

occasional gatherings. Sunnyhill is happy 

to put on small buffets, fried breakfasts 

or coffee mornings ALL YEAR ROUND 

and aspires to be considered a local     

resource as much as attracting visitors 

to honour our special area of the 

world. 



 

MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT 
Sarah Dyke (Lib Dem) 

sarah.dyke.mp@parliament.uk 
 

 

SOMERSET COUNCIL 
www.somerset.gov.uk  

03001232224            8.30am-5pm Mon - Fri 
To check bin collections, pay council tax, check 
school term dates, check on planning applica-

tions, adult social care, parking etc 
You can always get help and advice from a council 
“customer access point” at the Balsam centre in 

Wincanton. 
 

DIVISION OF WINCANTON & BRUTON 
Councillor Lucy Trimnell 

01749 8813206 / 07539406549 
lucy.trimnell@somerset.gov.uk 

 
Councillor Tom Power 

07487873718 
tom.power@somerset.gov.uk 



 

 Jeremysellick@hotmail.co.uk  

Please send ad copy to Helen at            

Prices quoted are for 12 insertions. 

And concerning payment, email 

tristerncottage@hotmail.com  

ADVERTISING IN 
THE VILLAGE NEWS 

Full page - £540 

Half - £270 

Quarter - £135 

Eighth - £67 

Sixteenth - £35 

Please mention the Village 
News when contacting our 

lovely advertisers.  

tristerncottage@hotmail.com  

Kylie’s cleaning services 
DomesƟc cleaner 

07545 220663  

Dog walking                                                    
Day and Overnight Boarding 

07525750996 



  
 

 

Come and browse, there is          
something for everyone. 

A blend of local traders under one 
roof. 

 

Please mention 
the Village News 
when contacting 

our lovely        
advertisers.  

COMMON FARM FLOWERS BAYFORD ST GEORGE 
PLUMBING AND HEATING  

· GAS SAFE AND OFTEC REGISTERED 

· OIL AND GAS BOILER MAINTENANCE,  

· HEATING SYSTEM DESIGN AND INSTALLATION 

· BATHROOMS AND KITCHENS 

· 35 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

07968 862 396 

INFO@BAYFORDSTGEORGE.CO.UK 

WWW.BAYFORDSTGEORGE.CO.UK 

SERVICES 

SERVICE AND REPAIR 

Click and Collect Flowers from    
April to October 

www.commonfarmflowers.com  

Small Local weddings and Workshops 

Quality home produced meats from our butchery counter - raw milk and other 
dairy - fresh vegetables -  a good range of wine - deli  - gifts and hampers. 

Specialising  in good service and good, local produce. 

Email: info@kimbersfarmshop.co.uk Tel: 01963 33177 

Simple, honest, delicious, modern 
British dishes produced from       

locally sourced, seasonal               
ingredients. 

Also delicious cake and coffee!  

Lunches and pop up dinners. 

Large covered outside terrace. 

Antiques and curios, quirky and   
traditional. 

www.thekitchenatkimbers.co.uk 

Open Tuesday to Saturday 

Between Wincanton & Bruton on   
Racecourse Road, BA9 8HD 

 info@thekitchenatkimbers.co.uk 

 

 

…………... Please order via  

georgie@commonfarmflowers.com 

 

 



  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
JUNE  

Sat 1st 70’s Night, Village Hall, Bayford. 7pm 

Mon 3rd Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Thurs 6th Coffee Morning, Village Hall, Bayford. 10am 

Thurs 6th D Day Commemoration, AMMH, Cucklington. 7pm 

Sat 8th “Mama Mia” Film Night, Village Hall, Bayford. 7pm 

Mon 10th Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Tues 11th Short Bowls, Village Hall, Charlton Musgrove. 2pm 

Fri 14th Scrabble Club, AMMH, Cucklington. 7pm 

Mon 17th Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Wed 19th Lunch, Village Hall, Bayford. 12.15pm 

Fri 21st Coffee Morning, Memorial Hall, Charlton Musgrove. 10.30am 

Sun 23rd Car Boot Sale, Kimbers Farm Shop, Charlton Musgrove. 8.30/10am 

Mon 24th Coffee Morning, St John’s, Charlton Musgrove. 10am 

Tues 25th Short Bowls, Village Hall, Charlton Musgrove. 2pm 

Thurs 27th Walking Group, TBA. 7pm  

Sat 29th Coffee Morning, AMMH, Cucklington. 10am 

Sat 29th Coffee & DeÞb Awareness, Memorial Hall, Charlton Musgrove. 10.30am 

Sun 30th ROSY’S FAREWELL - see inside for details! 

JUNE 2024 take as advisory! 
GARDEN +    RECYCLING  X   HOUSEHOLD  O 

Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat Sun 

     1 X 2 

3 4 5 6 7XO 8 9 

10 11 + 12 13 14X 15 16 

17X 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24X 25 + 26 27 28 29 30 

DEADLINE 

The deadline for the july issue is as always 
the 18th.  

Send to tristerncottage@hotmail.com 

COLLECTION DAYS ARE CHANGING MID MONTH TO MONDAYS! AS WITH MOST COUNCIL INFORMATION IT IS 
CONFLICTING. SOME PUBLICATIONS SAY THERE WILL BE A COLLECTION ON THE 14TH OTHERS THAT THERE 

WON’T. EVERY HOUSEHOLD SHOULD RECIEVE A LETTER DETAILING  THE DATES . 

CUCKLINGTON PLEASE NOTE THAT YOU ARE PART OF TWO ROUNDS SO INFORMATION MAY DIFFER ACROSS THE         
VILLAGE, CHECK YOUR OWN LETTER 


